
Bundanoon Rural Fire Brigade 

2pm Thursday 9/1/20 

Good afternoon everyone. 

As you may have seen, tomorrow is looking to be yet another ‘ordinary’ day for fire activity. 

From the morning we are expecting winds to be from the NE then swinging around to the NW up 

to 40km/hr, with a temperature up to 36 degrees.  

We expect that the hot weather along with wind direction will dry out the fuel still unburnt on the 

southern and south western areas of Bundanoon in the Morton National Park. This means that 

fuel will once again burn easily. There is still active flame in that area, so there is a HIGH risk 

that when the southerly change comes through late evening, it will increase fire activity and push 

the second front towards Bundanoon. Whether it reaches Bundanoon or not is a big unknown but 

we ALL need to be prepared for it to impact our community once again. 

Our recommendation is to have a plan in place, just like you should have had prior to last 

Saturday and implement that plan accordingly. 

We will of course try to keep you as informed as the situation develops and allows us but you 

need to be extremely vigilant and look out for one another. 

Stay safe everyone. 

https://www.rfs.nsw.gov.au/fire-information/predicted-fire-spread-for-friday-10-jan-2020 
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